BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 8TH 2011
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  There was no Police attendance but the crime figures were sent to the Council showing one case of thefts from a motor vehicle  with various parts stolen over the month. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Frankland ,Bradford, Tatman and Manojlovic. 
6390   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 21ST 2011. These were approved. 
6391   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Hetchell Woods and  Litter Collecting in the area Cllr Bradford had reported that he and his wife had collected 9 sacks of rubbish , including office furniture, from Mill Lane to Milner Lane to Hetchell entrance, and had taken it to the new tip. The Police had been informed.  
2.Callister Hall Steps./Handrail  The hand rail has now been dealt with. 
3.Grit Bins. The Clerk agreed to chase this as there was still no information from Highways about when the bins could be expected.(Action JG)   
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. The Chairman has written to Nick Pritchard but has not yet received a reply. (Action ES)
5. Highways Update. 
· The Clerk had been assured that work on Wood Lane to clear the gullies would be carried out, but that ,due to budgetary restraints ,it was impossible at present to cut back “drastically” as the PC requested.

· On Mill Lane she had been told that further work on the road surface would be carried out once building works have been completed. 
· Cllr Wright reported that work on the kissing gate on Keswick Lane should be carried out by the end of the month. 

· She further reported that permission for a skip had been given by Bev. Kirk at 12 Church Lane but Highways would be asked to replace the road markers which had been there and served a useful purpose for drivers. (Action GW)
6. Report of Official Opening of Table Tennis Facility. The new state of the art outdoor table tennis table was officially opened on Monday August 22nd by Brian Clink, Director of Park Lane Homes, which had generously donated the facility to the village. Photos were taken for the Wetherby News. 
7. Marker Post on Cornmill Ginnel. Cllr Frankland had met Nick Borras, Highway Engineer, on site .The latter had suggested a single post at each end of the ginnel to offer increased security. This is the  recommendation by Cllr Frankland to the Council. Cllrs present at the meeting agreed to suspend a decision until the Clerk had obtained details of costs and by whom these would be borne. (Action JG).
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. 
The Deputy Area Planning Officer had written to the Council advising that in its present form he was unable to recommend the Council’s scheme. He had received several letters of objection from residents, which he considered valid, and, more importantly, from the Architectural Liaison Officer ,who said that the normal route was via the City Council’s Leeds Watch CCTV provider. To undertake the work privately would entail a great deal more bureaucracy. Council agreed to withdraw the present application with the intention of submitting a revised one in the near future at no extra cost. (Action JG/GT). 
9. Subsidence of road on either side of Kisdorf Bridge. The Bridge Engineer had instructed the Term Contractor to remove the cracked concrete surfacing and replace with bitumous, to re-set the dropped kerbs at either side of the bridge, and to fill in cracks. Financial constraints prevented further work at present. 
10. New Noticeboard to be shared with Bardsey Sports Club in vicinity of Playground. There was nothing to report. (Action JB)
11. Saplings opposite Ghyll Cottage, Church Lane. The Chairman had met with Mark Hullah on site and had arranged for the work to be carried out in late autumn. 
12. Problem of Subsidence at Village Hall. The work required is now considered to be lees than anticipated and has already been carried out and paid for by the VH Committee. A discussion followed on ownership and responsibility for the Village Hall. Cllr Flockton agreed to circulate a document explaining the position of Custodian (the PC) and Management( the VHC) Trustees and the Clerk agreed to look for a document drawn up 20 years previously by the then Cllr Snelson setting out the responsibilities of each body. (Action LF/JG)
13. Possible Sponsorship of Police Community Support Vehicle by Parish Councils. Cllr Flockton will seek the views of other PCs at the next Forum meeting. (Action LF) 
14. Report on Bardsey Fest Meeting  - August 15th.Cllr Powell reported that 5 full days of events were planned. She had also discussed plans for activities in East Keswick with members of their VH Committee. She had found them very co-operative and willing to consider a change of date for their celebrations to fit in with Bardsey’s plans. 
15. Possible Encroachment in area adjacent to Village Pump. The Chairman intends to write to Mr and Mrs Shaw thanking them for looking after the pump and the PC land. (Action ES)
16. Damaged Step on small ginnel off A58. Cllr Wright reported that work on the new Gas Kiosk was now completed. It was impossible to prove who had been responsible for the further damage to the steps. The Clerk was asked to request further repairs from LCC and to ask  Mark Hullah to clear the debris, and to add to the contract clearance of the ginnel 4 times a year. (Action JG)
17. Fly tipping on Holme Farm Lane. There had been repeated incidents of large quantities of tyres being dumped (probably at night) in the same spot, which were subsequently removed by LCC. Bev. Kirk, Enforcement Officer, had told the Chairman that she was confident she knew the identity of the perpetrator but had yet to obtain sufficient evidence to convict. The Chairman said he would look into the provision of some infra red light and residents are to be asked via the newsletter and web site to report any sightings of large vehicles with a load of tyres in the vicinity. 
18. Possible Contribution of £150 towards work of Crime Stoppers. Information on this is still in circulation. 
19. Condition of Duck Pond. Norman Overfield, Mark Hullah and a number of residents of the area had cleared a large amount of weed from the pond. They asked for the Council to arrange for a skip on Saturday September 9th in this vicinity. The Clerk had obtained permission from the Area Committee for a free skip which had then been ordered. 
20. Present condition of Congreves following work by Morgan Sindall. There was no noticeable improvement with the passage of time but it was agreed that nothing more could be done.  
6392   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - 3 Estimates for Tree Work requested.  Estimates had been received from the following:-
· J. Swift – £365 .Re disposal of debris, he proposed to chip all branches back on to the banking as mulch and to remove all logs. 

· P. Park - £550 + VAT. He proposed that all debris be chipped back into tree belt to form mulch. Timbers to be stacked in small sizes to leave working areas clear and tidy.
· A. Ward - £500 + VAT. All debris to be removed and area left tidy. 
Cllrs agreed to accept the quotation of the cheapest – J. Swift. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. The Clerk had asked Martin Wright of LCC about obtaining the services of their Playground Inspector. Martin had promised to look into making the arrangements. (Action JG)
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland had had a meeting with Jeremy Earnshaw (Treasurer of the Fest Committee) to discuss how the web site can maximise the success of the Fest. These and his own ideas for improving the web site had later been discussed with Jason Cook, who had expressed broad agreement. He expressed concern that there is an absence of information concerning Kisdorf on the site (also noted by Kisdorf residents). 
5.School and Community Links.  The school is under pressure as there is a problem with the roof.   
6393   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/11/03438    - 1 Meadow Close   - Ext. & raised roof to existing Cons- No objection. .  
(b) P/11/02862 – South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Alts. to existing bungalow to form house.- No objection.  
© P/11/03110 – Rosemullion Cottage, Woodacre Crescent – Ext.- No comment.  
(d) P/11/02749 – Moor Lodge Caravan Site, 103 Blackmoor Lane – Use of land to form enlarged caravan site.- Comment.. 
(e) P/11/02789 – Netherton 12 Church Lane – Cons.- Comments. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/11/02481 – Retro App. – Ext. – Briar Bank, Mill Lane. 
(b) P/11/ 02171 – Carissholme, Margaret Ave. – Exts. 
(c) P/11/02059 – Land between Tarn Lane & Brandon Crescent – Change of use of field to form ménage, and erection of stables. 
3. WITHDRAWAL 

 (a) P/11/02862 – South Lodge (See above)

The Council approved the decisions of the Sub-Committee. 

4. APPEAL – APP/N4270/A11/ 2156140 – Kent – Land adj. to Hillsboro, Keswick Lane – 3 Bed. House.
6394   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) J. Gallant - !/2 cost with EKPC of Computer Work by Chris Watts.     £30.00                    
(b) GGS Groundcare – Replace parts of broken fence in playground.       28.00                
(c) Mazars – Audit of Accounts.                                                                660.00               
(d) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                                         1070.00                
(e) AWA – Bin Emptying                                                                             63.90               
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Completion of Annual Audit. The Clerk reported that the External Auditor has now approved the Council’s accounts but that she had first had to provide a great deal of additional info concerning the playground – all invoices, details of grants, and much detail from the minutes to show how at every step of the way full Council approval had been obtained for the scheme. 
6395   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS. 
1.Possible Alteration to Parish Boundary. Paddy Procter, Chairman of Scarcroft PC, had spoken to the Bardsey Chairman about the possibility of making changes to the boundary between them. Cllr Stentiford considered that it was first important to study the existing boundary. He had called at the Area Office and obtained a large scale map of Bardsey. It was agreed that the Chairman should ask Scarcroft PC for a specific proposal for Bardsey to consider. 
2. Request from Liaison Officer for Info on Projects requiring funding/ Invitation to attend a PC meeting. It was agreed to invite Andrew Birkbeck to the next meeting and to discuss these matters with him. (Action JG)
3 Possible replacement gate – Wayside Mount. A resident  of Wayside had suggested to Cllr Flockton that he intended to ask his gardener to restore the gate post at the end of this road and to pass the bill to the PC. He was concerned about horses galloping through freely and causing accidents to children.  She had informed him that responsibility lay with LCC. The latter duly inspected the area but decided that no gate was required .Other Cllrs with knowledge of horses confirmed that this opinion. The Chairman then informed the resident that the PC would look into the matter. It was agreed that he and Cllr Bradford would check whether they could install a new post at minimal cost. (Action ES/JB) 
4. Possible joint meeting with EKPC and David Gluck of Aberford PC to discuss Neighbourhood Plans. The Clerk reported that she was waiting for EKPC to name a suitable date . 
5. Citizens’ Panels. The new Liaison Officer , Andrew Birkbeck, had suggested that it would be desirable to have a representative from this area. Cllr Tatman had expressed interest. 
6. Kisdorf Link. Cllr Powell reported that the Headmistress at Bardsey School had expressed interest in furthering the connection. She asked that the Council, on behalf of the Fest Committee, should invite friends from Kisdorf to the 2012 celebrations. (Action JG).
6396   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Condition of West Well Cllr Wright inquired about this. The Chairman informed her that he had now cleared it out. 

2. TPO Map distribution Cllr Bosomworth distributed copies of the map to all Cllrs. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC Sept. 11 Mins.   
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